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STATEMENT BY THE PISA GOVERNING BOARD 

 
All work relating to the development, implementation and reporting of PISA is carried out under 
the sole responsibility of the OECD, under the guidance of the PISA Governing Board which 
represents the education ministries of the countries that take part in PISA. It is the sole 
responsibility of the PISA Governing Board to decide what PISA assesses and how the 
assessments are carried out and the PISA Governing Board does not share its decision-making or 
substantive role with private entities of any kind. Where appropriate and with the aim of building 
on the world’s best expertise, the OECD contracts out specific technical services for the design 
and implementation of PISA to individual academics, institutions or companies. Such contracts 
are awarded through a transparent and open competitive process that ensures that each task is 
carried out by the best qualified entities and provides the best value for money. All of the work 
and the working methods are made publicly available so that anyone can benefit from this. 
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